

## TOWN OF LITTLETON

125 Main Street, Suite 200 Littleton, New Hampshire 03561 603-444-3996 or www.townoflittleton.org

A Great American Main Street Community

October 29, 2024

Mr. Philip Trowbridge, LRM Manager
NH Department of Environmental Services
29 Hazen Drive
Concord, NH 03302-0095

Philip.r.trowbridge@des.nh.gov

RE: Wetlands Permit Application (RSA 482-A) NHDES File Number: 2023-03259 Subject Property: Douglas Drive, Dalton, Tax Map #406/1, Lot #406/2

Dear Mr. Trowbridge,

The Littleton NH Select Board is in full Support of the Littleton Conservation Commission's letter, dated March 15, 2024, stating their opposition to the granting of a permit for the purpose of a landfill at the above Dalton location. We support the commission's work and opinion on the matter, and we request that their findings and thoughts be considered during the DES review for the permit application.

Sincerely,

Littleton, NH Select Board

Linda MacNeil, Chair

Roger Emerson, Vice Chair

Kerri Harrington, Member